CAMP HILL BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 2145 WALNUT STREET, PROSSER HALL CAMP HILL, PA 17011 January 27, 2010

President McLemore called the public meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. Present were:

Deborah Donahue Don Edwards Richard Guerin Burke McLemore Carl Schultz Aubrey Sledzinski

Also present were Police Chief Ammons, Mayor Mark Simpson, Solicitor J. Stephen Feinour, Borough Manager Gary M. Kline and Borough Secretary Anne Shambaugh.

PUBLIC COMMENT

- Bonnie Bentz, 3015 Columbia Avenue, read a statement regarding the recently built billboard structure along Spangler Road. She stated she is unhappy with the recently erected sign, its brightness, the potential for a traffic hazard, visual pollution and wanted to know why Council approved the sign. She requested Council review and update the code to prevent future signs from being placed along the same corridor.
- Molly Robertson, Mayfred Lane, echoed Ms. Bentz' comments regarding the sign.

BOROUGH COUNCIL VACANCY

Mr. McLemore stated there were three (3) exceptional candidates for the vacant council position. Mr. McLemore asked for any additional comments and/or questions or the candidates. Mr. Edwards stated the Borough was fortunate to have three wonderful candidates for the position and believes each of the three would be an asset to the community. Mr. Schultz stated he believes each of the candidates were well qualified with impressive skills and that his decision was based on the skills needed by the community at this time.

 Motion made by Ms. Donahue, seconded by Mr. Guerin, to appoint Peter Robelen to borough council to fill the vacancy left by Mr. Buell through December 31, 2011.
Motion passed unanimously.

At this time, Mr. Robelen was sworn-in by Mayor Simpson.

Mr. McLemore announced the 125th Borough Anniversary celebration will be held on October 9, 2010. The committee met to discuss the events for the weekend celebration and additional information will be forthcoming.

Mr. Sledzinski stated there are now two (2) vacancies on the Planning Commission since Mr. Robelen was appointed to council. The Borough will advertise for these vacancies until they are filled.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Council recessed to executive session to obtain legal advice from the solicitor and discuss legal matters at 7:20 p.m.

Borough Council returned to public session at 8:00 p.m.

• Motion made by Ms. Donahue, seconded by Mr. Sledzinski, to spend an additional amount, not-to-exceed \$40,000, in engineering fees for the sewer treatment plant. Motion passed unanimously.

There being no further business to discuss,

• Motion made by Mr. Sledzinski, seconded by Mr. Schultz, to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously at 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Shambaugh, Borough Secretary